





## 2 December 2017

Dear members of the Rotary Club Zoetermeer-Zegwaart

Congratulations to the Rotary Club Zoetermeer-Zegwaart on its 40th anniversary. I applaud your club's dedication to making positive changes in your community for so many years.

Our Rotary Family is made up of 1.2 million members in 35,000 clubs all over the world. While geography, culture or even language may separate us, it is our shared commitment to service that unites us. It is this passion for strengthening communities, for putting Service Above Self, that makes us a Rotarian and allows us to serve the global community. We are able to achieve so much because of active and engaged clubs like yours.

On behalf of the Rotary Family, I congratulate you on 40 years of fellowship and service. You have already accomplished great things; I look forward to seeing how you will impact the future for many more years to come as we continue to build *Rotary: Making A Difference.* 

Sincerely,

Ian H.S. Riseley President

Rotary International 2017-18